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    As I look back at my time as president of the Greene County Memorial 
Hospital Foundation I am filled with a great deal of pride and sense of 
accomplishment.  When the hospital was sold in the fall of 2005, there 
was a great deal of uncertainty both with the hospital and the newly 
formed Foundation that received all of the hospital’s assets and liabilities.  

    Once my fellow directors and I completed the tasks of being certain 
all of the pensions were fully funded, and all outstanding debts were 
settled, we then looked to find various ways to improve the health and 
well-being of the residents of Greene County.

    In the ensuing years the Foundation provided funding to dozens of 
local nonprofit organizations, along with nearly fifty individuals looking 
to pursue secondary education in health care.  All told the Foundation 
contributed nearly $2 million in the years to come, but we felt we could 
do more.

    After much investigation and discussion we determined Greene 
County could desperately use an indoor recreation facility.  Although this 
would turn out to be a large and somewhat expensive project we were 

determined to see it through and the response to the EQT REC Center these past two years clearly justified our 
beliefs and we are thrilled.

    On the pages that follow are additional programs and services we supported this past year we felt greatly 
benefited our community.  All of these programs are made possible by the generous contributions of organizations 
and individuals who share our commitment to the residents of Greene County.  On behalf of my fellow trustees, 
thank you for displaying your trust in us to further advance the health and well-being of all those who reside in 
our fine community. The future has never been brighter and we look forward to many more years of serving the 
community.

Sincerely,
Jay S. Hammers, President
GCMH Foundation

Letter from the President
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History of Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation
    Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation (GCMHF) was formed as the result of the sale of Greene 
County Memorial Hospital in October, 2005 to Essent Healthcare, a for-profit organization based in Nashville 
TN. The hospital traces its roots to the years 1904 and 1905 when two Waynesburg physicians, Dr. Harry C. 
Scott and Dr. Frank Ullom, opened the first hospital in Greene County.

    By 1907 the hospital earned accreditation by the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Hospitals and the 
Department of Public Welfare in recognition of its programs and professionalism. Twenty years later Waynes-
burg Hospital officially changed its name to Greene County Memorial Hospital and began operating as a 
non-profit corporation.

    GCMH continued to grow in response to the needs of the community and with the support of the Auxiliary, 
built a completely modern three-story facility. The 88-bed hospital officially opened in February, 1938.  Over 
the decades to come, the hospital built many additions to the original structure, concluding with a five-story 
addition which was completed in 1976. 

    Today the original hospital, now known as Washington Health System Greene, and GCMHF are doing their 
part to advance healthcare initiatives throughout the county.   With the help of many supporters, funding has 
been provided to dozens of organizations for the express purpose of advancing the health and well-being of 
all Greene County residents.
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(continued)

What’s new at the Foundation’s EQT REC Center?
    In November of 2017, the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation opened the EQT REC Center fol-
lowing much anticipation.

    By the end of 2019, membership had surpassed 3,600 members and many groups and individuals took 
advantage of the facility by renting out the community rooms, party rooms and even the conference room, 
which was exactly the hope the board of directors had when they green-lighted the project a few years ago.
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    Over the past twelve months many new programs have been instituted such as wrestling camps, basket-
ball camps, summer camps, and leagues for youth flag football, adult basketball, and pickleball.  Additional 
fitness classes have also been added due to requests from members who wanted more than the standard 
forty classes per week that were originally offered.

    During the school year the EQT REC Center also serves as an afterschool destination for students in the 
Waynesburg area.  They can get help with their homework or just take advantage of the countless activities 
available to them until mom or dad can pick them up a few hours later at the end of their work day.

    GCMH Foundation is thrilled to be able to bring a facility to life for this area and is very thankful for the 
support it has received in helping to fund this multimillion dollar project, as to date more than $2.6 million has 
been pledged from local organizations and individuals.



www.GCMHFoundation.org 7

    There are a variety of options still available should anyone wish to contribute to this campaign, such as 
engraved bricks at the front entrance, or a banner in the soccer field.  All donations of at least $1,000 also are 
listed on the donor wall in the main lobby.  Anyone wishing to contribute or has questions regarding this pro-
gram can contact the Foundation office by calling 724-852-2060 or emailing at info@GCMHFoundation.org.
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Greene County Career and Technology Center Receives  
Grant to Aid Nursing Students

    For the eighth consecutive year, GCMHF approved a grant to Greene County Career and Technology Cen-
ter.  Each year the foundation provides funding to the center in order to purchase mandatory equipment for 
each nursing student.  The equipment comes in a duffel bag the student gets to keep upon graduation and 
contains much of what they need to master prior to taking their nursing board exams.

    Judy Swauger, Coordinator of Practical Nursing Program, knows this gives her students an advantage by 
utilizing their own medical equipment, kits and supplies.  “Nurses are the backbone of the healthcare system.  
The Greene County Career & Technology Center has been educating nurses in Greene County since 1970. They 
learn, practice and demonstrate proficiency in nursing skills prior to clinical rotations at our various facilities.  
They then utilize those skills throughout their career.”

	

    The practical nursing program partners with various civic organizations to assist in promoting health and 
wellness within the community.  A few examples are:

❖  Cornerstone Care’s Smile for Life Program

❖  Community Action’s Head Start

❖  Rainbow’s End

❖  Blood pressure screenings at local sites

❖  American Cancer Society’s Relay for Life

    Along with completing all coursework, students must work more than 1,600 hours in order to graduate.
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Corner Cupboard Foodbank Receives Assistance
    Corner Cupboard was founded in October 1992, to address the needs of the hungry population in Greene 
County. Its humble beginnings started out in the basement of the County Office Building with a dedicated 
handful of volunteers who hand loaded every order.

    Today, more than 20 years later, Corner Cupboard has increased capacity to feed well over 2,000 people 
every month, through a network of 11 pantries throughout the county.  With the dedication of 2 full-time staff 
members, 11 Pantry Coordinators, 8 Board Members, and more than 150 Volunteers, Corner Cupboard is truly 
a community effort of “Neighbors Helping Neighbors”.

    Over the years the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation has contributed more than $100,000 to 
the Foodbank. The Foundation stepped up once again to assist the Foodbank with a grant of $10,000 this year.  

    For the second year in a row through a joint effort with the Community Foundation of Greene County, the 
Foundation contributed $10,000 for a weekend food program for 2019/2020 school year.  The Weekend Food 
Program began with two schools and thirty-six children back in April, 2012.  It now provides bags of food to 
more than 150 elementary age school children throughout the five schools districts within the county.  These 
children have been identified by school personnel as high risk food insecure and typically show signs/symp-
toms of coming to school hungry.

    Executive Director of the Food Bank, Candace Tustin, was thrilled to receive the great news and grateful 
for the continued support of the Hospital Foundation. For every $1 that is donated to the food bank, they can 
purchase $5 worth of food. Ms. Tustin stated that monetary donations and contributions like that of GCMHF 
are essential to continuing the mission of the food bank

    By partnering with the Community Foundation at the beginning of the school year,  the schools were able 
to get the program started earlier and be confident of the number of children they can serve throughout the 
year.  In the past, many of the schools had to wait and were unsure as to the numbers they could serve due to 
limited funds.  

    In addition, GCMHF also donated $5,000 directly to Corner Cupboard to assist in their operational costs.  
Trucks, freezers and other large pieces of equipment necessary to maintain a busy and active program often 
need to be addressed, fixed or even replaced and most of the money the foodbank receives are rightfully ear-
marked for food, many times leaving very little left over for mechanical issues that may arise.

    Anyone wishing to find out more information or contribute directly to the Foodbank can call their number, 
724-627-9784.
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AED’s Can be a Lifesaver
    The Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation continues to purchase Automated External Defibrilla-
tors for Greene County organizations.  The latest to receive this life saving device are Greene Valley Church of 
God and First Assembly of God.

    These devices have been shown to save lives on many occasions and the foundation was pleased to be 
able to purchase them and is constantly looking for other opportunities to play a vital role in the health and 
well-being of the residents in our community.

    If you belong to a nonprofit organization and feel an AED would be a vital asset to your group, contact the 
Foundation to ask about submitting a grant application. 
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GCMH Foundation Awards Catholic Charities  
$5,000 for Rollercoasters Program

    Catholic Charities Rollercoasters Program is provided for any schools in Greene County that wish to par-
ticipate.  Through interactive games, stories and activities the students who participate will learn coping skills 
that are valuable to all individuals but particularly to those who are dealing with family change.

    For the ninth consecutive year GCMH Foundation has provided funding for this very vital program.  Eleven 
separate groups for grades 1-5 participated in the eight week program consisting of the following themes:

●  Understanding healthy ways to adjust to change in family dynamics

●  Dealing with divorce and other life changes and realizing they are not the child’s fault

●  Grieving helps us move forward, making room for new experiences and growth

●  Organizing feelings around events and experiences to improve self-esteem

●  Discovering healthy coping skills to deal with anger and sadness

●  Problem solving skills

●  Preparing for new changes 

●  Synthesizing what has been learned

    Many of the students who participated in the programs were from a split family home and more than half 
of these children reported thinking about their families’ problems often.  Measurable results indicated more 
than 90 percent of the children had reportable improvements in their behavior, with more than 98 percent 
improving their coping skills from the first to final session.  Additionally, five students were referred to their 
guidance counselor for further support.

    In many instances teachers were able to notice dramatic results.  They reported the program helps them 
better understand and help their students and commented many more students were able to talk about their 
feelings.
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Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation awards $10,000 in 
scholarships to five area graduates.

Hannah Dusenberry
Mapletown HS

University of Pittsburgh
Biology

Gina Ranieri
Carmichaels HS

Waynesburg University
Nursing

Brynn Boyd
Jefferson-Morgan HS
Duquesne University

Pharmacy

Rachel Calvario
Waynesburg Central HS
University of Pittsburgh

Biological Sciences

Ashley Cumberledge
West Greene HS

Gannon University
Physician Assistant

    In May, the Greene County Memorial Hospital Foundation (GCMHF) once again awarded five scholarships 
to graduating seniors, one from each of the local school districts.  The winners each received $2,000 and in-
tend to pursue a career in healthcare.

    This is the twelfth consecutive year GCMHF has awarded healthcare scholarships to graduating seniors from 
Greene County.  Combined with various nursing and medical student tuition assistance programs, GCMHF 
has awarded more than $300,000 over the past ten years to Greene County students pursuing secondary 
healthcare degrees.
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Coalition For a Brighter Greene Receives Another Grant
    GCMH Foundation approved a grant of nearly $10,000 for The Coalition for a Brighter Greene to conduct 
the Botvin Life Skills Program.  The Coalition’s mission is to facilitate continuous progress towards a drug-free 
Greene County by promoting efforts that further the purpose by creating positive, sustainable change.  

    Botvin  LifeSkills Training  (LST) is an evidence-based substance abuse and violence prevention program 
used in schools and communities throughout the US and in 39 countries around the world. LST has been ex-
tensively tested and proven to reduce tobacco, alcohol, and illicit drug use by as much as 80%. It is effective 
when implemented with different delivery formats, when taught by different providers, and when delivered 
to different populations. It also works with elementary school, middle school, and high school students. Long-
term follow-up studies show that it produces prevention effects that are durable and long-lasting.

    This comprehensive evidence-based curriculum is taught in all five school districts, grades 3-9.  It provides 
adolescents and young teens with the confidence, skill, and knowledge necessary to successfully handle peer 
pressure and to make better choices.  It has been proven to cut drug abuse by as much as 75% and alcohol 
abuse by 60%.  These elements support and help insure academic and social success.  
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Special Events
2019 Golf Benefit

    On July 19, GCMHF held it 12th Annual Golf Benefit at the lovely Greene County Country Club.  A full slate 
of teams participated in the beautiful albeit a bit warm summer day and helped raise thousands of dollars 
to aid the Foundation in its ongoing mission of providing funding for healthcare initiatives throughout the 
county.

    Several corporations stepped up as sponsors for the event such as Advanced Masonry, Washington Health 
System Greene, David Davis Communications, Baily Agency, Greene County Industrial Development, Panera 
Bread and Donnelly-Boland Associates of Waynesburg.
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    First place with an almost unbelievable score of 55 (17 under par) was the team captained by Laura Gran-
del.  Second and third place went to Behm Funeral Home and Waynesburg University respectively.  Individual 
skill prizes went to Kris Burge, Charlotte Blaker, Shawna Williams in the women’s division and Chris Haines, 
Dave Stoneking and Bob Blaker in the men’s.

    On hand as always to add to the festivities were the Miss Rain Day Contestants, with catering provided by 
Country Kitchen Catering.  Liz Menhart from First Federal Savings and Loan of Greene County added her pho-
tographic talents to the event as well and many volunteers helped make it a truly successful event. 

    This year’s event is scheduled for Friday, July 17 at the Country Club.  Save that date and register early as 
this event tends to sell out quickly! 
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Special Events
Harvest Ball

    The 30th annual Harvest Ball was held once again at the lovely Nemacolin Woodlands Resort on November 
9, 2019.  Nearly 200 people attended the festive gala and enjoyed a great meal with musical entertainment 
provided by Protégé.  As always caricaturist Sam Thong was on hand to add to the evening’s festivities.

    The EQT Corporation was once again the Event Sponsor, and there were a number of other major sponsors 
for the evening such as First National Bank, Nemacolin Woodlands Resort/84 Lumber, Envision Physician Ser-
vices, and Washington Health System Greene.

    This year’s event is scheduled for Saturday, November 14, with the festivities to begin 
at 5:30 pm.  Caricaturist Sam Thong will once again be available throughout the evening to 
provide complimentary caricatures of anyone wishing to get one.  And for the second year 
in a row, the outstanding Gary Racan and the Studio E Band will be providing the musical 
entertainment. 

    Along with dinner and dancing, there will be dozens of outstanding prizes to be bid on and won, such as 
autographed guitars and sports memorabilia. 

    Announcements will be mailed out in September but you can still reserve your place anytime by calling 
the Foundation office at 724-852-2060.  Hope to see you there! 
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“Philanthropy is not about money.  It’s about using whatever resources you have at 
your fingertips and applying them to improving the world.” 

-Melinda Gates

Major Donors
84 Lumber	 The Family of Raymond L. & Ruth Ann Goodwin

Advanced Masonry	 Benjamin & Sandra Goodwin Brudnock

Baily Agency	 David & Lisa Goodwin Durbin

Jerome & Marilynn Bartley	 David & Michelle Goodwin

Senator Camera Bartolotta	 Terry & Judi Tanner

Ronnette Benamati	 Mark & Brenda Goodwin Werne

Lisa Brown	 Jay & Darla Hammers

Andrew & Alissa Burns	 HEADSUP

Coca Cola	 Dave & Holly Jones

Community Bank	 Alan Laick

David Davis Communications	 John & Kathy McNay

Direct Results	 New Way Excavating

Donnelly Boland & Associates	 Lou & Sharon Rodavich

EMS Southwest	 Roman’s Acupuncture

Envision Physician Services	 Scotty’s Pizza

EQT Corporation	 Representative Pam Snyder

EXOS	 Steptoe & Johnson, PLLC

First Federal Savings & Loan Greene County	 Waynesburg University

First National Bank (& Wealth Management)	 Washington Health System Greene

Cory Grandel	
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Financial Report
June 30, 2019 marked the end of the fiscal year for GCMHF.  Certified accountants Palermo/Kissinger provided the financial 
statement.  The complete Financial Report and Form 990 (required of non-profits), may be viewed at the GCMHF website 
(www.GCMHFoundation.org).
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